April 27th, 2008
Hi 

Very little to write about; only three entries in my desktop diary.

On Thursday I had my first swim of the season; the water temperature was 260C, which is already warm. During the swim something strange happened. About halfway through as I turned my head to breathe, I saw what appeared to be a feather blowing in the air above the water. Didn’t think too much about it except that when I turned around and came back in the opposite direction the ‘feather’ was now on that side! Soon figured out that it was some kind of eye ‘spot.’ That evening also small lines of light when I tuned my left eye to one side. Will watch that! 
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Friday was ANZAC Day. In Australia and NZ, it has become a very big day with many people attending dawn services. For example, in just Canberra and Perth, about 30 000 attended in each place. There was also the dawn service in Gallipoli (picture) with about 10 000 visitors from Australia and NZ attending, about the same number of ANZAC troops who landed that dawn 93 years ago. (Remember of course that Australian and NZ troops were just a small part of the Gallipoli campaign; it was a British operation with 70 000 troops and British, French, Canadian, Indian and other troops at the peninsula though in other locations from the ANZAC division.) There is an excerpt of the dawn service it on the Internet. You can view it at either:

http://www.abc.net.au/reslib/200804/r244540_996654.asx

Or, if that doesn’t work, try:

http://www.abc.net.au/news/stories/2008/04/25/2227547.htm?section=justin
Click on ANZAC Cove Dawn Service (ABC News)

As well as the ANZAC service at Gallipoli there was another special service at a town in the Somme area of France (the ‘Western Front’) that was liberated by ANZAC forces 90 years ago in 1918. Nana’s uncle could have been one of these if he had not been killed earlier. 

I also looked up the Commonwealth War Graves Commission website for information on the Gallipoli campaign and found that they have very interesting information leaflets about the two world wars (including Hong Kong). Have a look at:
http://www.cwgc.org/document.asp?menuid=5&submenuid=24&id=5&menuname=Information%20Sheets&menu=subsub

NB: Be patient when opening a sheet as it takes a little while! 
Yesterday was not too hot so I went for a shorter run which will be the last run for season. 
[image: image2.jpg]


On Tuesday, I will be going on a tour of the aircraft carrier the USS Kitty Hawk, which is in HK. My name and email address is on the list of Stanford University alumni and I get notices about events in HK from time to time, though have never taken part in any until now. They have arranged tours on Tuesday and Wednesday with just 5 places for each tour. (There was a similar tour a month or two back but as it was on a Saturday, my running day, I did not apply.) This is probably the last visit of the ship to HK as it is to return to the US west coast very shortly from its base in Japan in preparation for decommissioning next year. The Kitty Hawk was commissioned in 1961 and is the last conventionally-powered aircraft carrier in the US fleet; all the others are nuclear-powered. 
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Finally, saw a news item on TV that the Tasman Glacier is melting in its own lake that has formed. The ice melts more quickly in water than in the air. I think both Leonie and Nadine have visited this glacier. 
Cheers.
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